
TO THE EUROPEAN PARLIAMENT                                                               17.03.2013

Ladies and Gentlemen,
                                                         RE: ME and other world problems
I am an independent researcher, an Israeli citizen. I apply to you concerning the Israeli-Palestinian 
conflict and its solution, in particular. It is quite natural that finding solution to this problem has 
become one of the main priorities of the European foreign policy. However, as an analysis shows, the 
two-state solution, which now dominates the minds of European and American politicians, as well as 
Palestinians, does not seem scientifically tenable and therefore is hardly achievable. 

Indeed, whatever is the historical fact, the ethnic Jewish and Palestinian communities of Israel could, 
scientifically, have been upgraded to the status of separate states only if they had had recognizable 
geographical borders. As such borders are nonexistent, the two-state solution is a mirage, a likely 
pretext for a civil war. Therefore it is only the one-state solution that is possible; such a solution, when 
realized, would be based on higher ideology consistent with the present trend of globalization and 
would be beneficial for all spheres of society. To achieve the one-state solution, however, it would be 
necessary to reform modern society, modern science and education first of all. Such a reform, which 
may take several decades, would also be necessary to resolve all the other global problems, including 
the present crisis of the European Union itself, especially as the Union is sometimes considered the 
main obstacle to the progress of civilization. 
   
As to the reform of modern science, fortunately, I have discovered the way to it, actually started it and 
developed the proper methodology for it; now, to proceed with that mission, I desperately need support 
from international community, the European Union, first of all. 

In this connection, with no other way to overcome the present general ideological crisis of civilization, 
could you please find an opportunity to support this PROJECT OF THE CENTURY by approving my 
proposal of A NEW UNESCO DEPARTMENT UNDER MY DIRECTION AIMED AT REFORMING 
MODERN SCIENCE AND EDUCATION. Please see more information enclosed. 

Yours sincerely, 
Igor Makarov, PhD
Independent Researcher
Reform Science Center
P.O. Box 461, Haifa 31003, Israel 
Tel/fax: +972-4-822-1997; mobile: +972-547-856-170
E-mail: info@reformscience.org  

Enclosure:
(1) Special Appeal for Support: http://kvisit.com/ShNnDAg;
(2) letter to President Mahmoud Abbas: http://kvisit.com/StuLiAQ ; 
(3) letter to President Shimon Peres: http://kvisit.com/SmdzLAg;
(4) Davos Appeal: http://kvisit.com/S5MDVAg.
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